
 

Hello District 5 Residents and Friends,  

Halloween is here and District 5 is in the spooky spirit. We had a great time seeing many of you at the 
Maryvale Drive-Thru Boo and are looking forward to next year. In this edition of Neighborhood News, 

we are outlining events coming up soon for Halloween, Community Clean-Up, Phoenix Food Day, COVID-
19 resources, free food and volunteer opportunities! 

 

 

Maryvale Drive-Thru Boo! 

 

 

 



  Saturday, October 23rd was the Maryvale Drive-Thru Boo. Thanks to everyone who attended 
the event. We had a fantastic turnout of almost 800 attendees! In addition, we offered free COVID-19 
testing and vaccinations for the public. We saw such amazing Halloween spirit with decorated cars and 
cute and spooky costumes. We want to give a shout-out and thank you to Spencer Self, Director of the 
Neighborhood Services Department for being the star of the show "Mike Myers." 

 

Halloween at Homestead Park 

 

 

     Join us tonight for another Halloween event and get good use out of those costumes at Homestead 
Park (2602 W Glendale Ave.), this Friday the 29th from 5-8 p.m. This trunk or treat event will include 



decorated cars and candy for all. Bring the family and enjoy the fun with the neighbors, as we continue 
to activate the park.  

 

Free Food at Phoenix Food Day and Healthfest 

 

 

 November 6th is Phoenix Food Day and Healthfest. It will be held at the Cartwright Community Garden 
at 4208 N 51st Ave from 8 a.m. -12 p.m. The drive-thru includes free food boxes and goodie bags filled 
with prizes, kids’ activities, health and wellness vouchers, and much more. Visit Phoenix Food Day for 
more info.  

http://phoenix.gov/OEP/FoodDay


 

Community Clean-up 

 

 

 Join us for a community clean-up on Saturday, November 13th at 9 a.m. We are cleaning the I-17 
corridor area from 19th Ave., 27th Ave., and Bethany Home Rd to Northern Ave. and more. All the tools 
and supplies will be provided. Also, follow us over to Homestead Park afterward and help paint the new 
community mural to mark a lasting legacy. 

 

 



 

COVID-19 Testing and Vaccine Van in District 5 

 

 

 

The COVID-19 Testing and Vaccine van is on the move throughout the District. We have several 
dates in November so far, with more to come. Stay tuned on social media to see the most up-to-date 
information on where the van will be. Also, check here for a list of all testing sites coming up in Phoenix 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/em-and-hs/1399


 

Getting Arizona Involved in Neighborhoods Events 

 

 

 

Thank you, Washington Park Neighborhood Association and North Glen Square, for inviting us to your 
annual Getting Arizona Involved in Neighborhoods or G.A.I.N. events.  As always it was great to meet 
with the neighbors to promote unity, awareness and safety. To get more involved in your neighborhood 
give us a call to find the neighborhood leader in your area at (602) 262-7446.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

Phoenix Valley Metro Buses Receive Shields for Workers 

 

 

       After learning the concerns raised by bus drivers of the Amalgamated Transit Union (ATU) Local 
1433, we worked with Phoenix Transit to install shields for transit workers throughout the pandemic and 
beyond. We were proud to see the shields after a tour of how they work and a glimpse of how it has 
supported work safety for drivers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Voices For CASA is Looking For Volunteers 

 

 

 

 If you are looking for ways to give back, consider volunteering with Voices for CASA Children. It 
is a program through Maricopa County that allows you to advocate for the best interest of abused and 
neglected children in the court system. For more info and to start the Advocate Application click here  

 

  We are always looking for ways to improve our Neighborhood News, take our survey and let 
us know what you think! 

     Thank you for reading and sharing the October Neighborhood News with family, friends, and 
neighbors. As always, please contact our office for your comments, questions, and concerns, at 
(602) 262-7446 and council.district.5@phoenix.gov. For daily updates, follow us on our social 
media accounts by clicking on the icons below. 

 

 

https://voicesforcasachildren.org/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WSXJTM6
mailto:council.district.5@phoenix.gov.
https://www.facebook.com/GuardadoPHXD5
https://twitter.com/PHXDistrict5
https://www.instagram.com/guardadophxd5/


 

 


